ALLENDALE

Minutes of the Board of Health

January 9, 2014

ROLL CALL: A regular meeting of the Allendale Board of Health was held in the Municipal Building on the above date. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Bruce Beck, President.

The following members were present: Robin Iversen, Christopher Martin, Maria Crean, Linda Morgan, Susan Toron, Nadine Benoit, and Bruce Beck. Also present was Linda Quinn.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The December 2013 Minutes were accepted with a motion to approve by Nadine Benoit and seconded by Robin Iversen.

SECRETARY/REGISTRAR'S REPORT

Adult Health Clinic – Three residents attended Child Health Clinic - No children attended the Child Health Clinic. Vital Statistics – 12 Deaths, 1 Marriage, 0 Births Receipts - \$28.00 in Marriage Licenses, \$4,665.00 in Retail Food Licenses, \$70.00 in Certified Copies, totaling \$4,763.00.

COMMUNICATIONS/CORRESPONDENCE

-2014 Well Baby Clinic contract signed.

HEALTH OFFICER/SANITARY REPORTS

- -Mezza Luna will become Allendale Steakhouse.
- -Nosher Rye is keeping their name but will have a new owner.
- -Performed Chapter 24 at Village Pasta and Pizza and were satisfactory.

-Inspected Morano's and they were satisfactory. They had some cleaning violations but will be reinspected shortly.

-A&P deli samples were unsatisfactory. Regarding the cole slaw, not sure if the preparation is causing it because all they do is add mayonnaise. It may be coming into the store unsatisfactory since it comes in a plastic bag pre-shredded.

The next time I take a sample for testing it will be directly from the bag not after the mayonnaise has been added.

There was some bacteria in the chicken salad as well. Evidently they are taking the chicken off the bone while it is still warm and mixing it with the mayonnaise instead of waiting until the chicken is completely chilled. This will be resampled as well.

There were some issues with the drains and a refrigerator case that may have to be replaced. Additionally, some of the refrigerator temperatures were a bit high.

The meat, seafood departments and bakery were fine.

-Nosher Rye's egg salad was also a bit high with bacteria. Here again the eggs are peeled and while they are still warm the mayonnaise is added, rather than waiting until the eggs are completely cooled. Will reinspected Nosher Rye as well.

-Mezza Luna (the one that is being used for catering) is changing over to a steakhouse. A CCO must be obtained at the building department and our sanitarian must inspect it prior to opening. It was mentioned at our meeting that it is believed they will be opening as a steakhouse on February 2nd, Super Bowl weekend.

-Flirt Sushi has closed its doors and is out of business.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

-The Oath of Office was given to Christopher Martin, Robin Iversen and Linda Morgan who were reappointed to the Board and have agreed to serve another three year term.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

-Nothing new to report.

MEETING OPENED TO THE PUBLIC

-No one came forward.

A motion to adjourn was made by Robin Iversen and seconded by Nadine Benoit. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Manus, Secretary
Allendale Board of Health